
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 

Longbranch, Elmwood, WI 

July 20, 2015 

 

Members Present: Tina Huppert, Larry  & Sharolyn Johnson, Everett Muhlhausen, Barb Fritz-

Muhlhausen, Ken Majeski, Sheldon Huppert,  Alvin & Lorna Eiden, Kurt, Cindy and Kyle Sundquist, 

Darren Place, Don Fuller, Ron Gutting, Jim Fetzer, Virgil & Elaine Weberg 

The meeting was called to order at 6:15 p.m. by President Larry Johnson.  

Secretary’s Report was read by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen. Motion to approve the Secretary’s Report by 

Tina Huppert, second by Virgil Weberg. Motion passed.  

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by Ron 

Wilkens, second by Everett Muhlhausen. Motion passed. 

Old Business: 

The ATV/UTV Fun Run was discussed. Motion by Don Fuller, second by Virgil Weberg, to go ahead 

planning the ride for August 29th beginning at 9:00 a.m. with Parking east of Pierce County Meats in East 

End Ellsworth. Stops will include Broz, Clydes, Jimmy’s Big Horn, Sandbar, Longbranch , and a final stop 

at Sneakers Pub & Eatery in Spring Valley. Darren Place will check with Sneakers regarding reserving the 

patio. More planning will be done at the August meeting. 

County Road suggestions for 2016 are as follows: 

 210th Avenue then into Esdaile ½ mile on EE 

 From 610th Street on Cty Rd N to Lawton -  turned down before 

 210th Avenue to Cty D on Cty EE – doesn’t work – then 2nd choice from the Church in Esdaile to 

210th Avenue on Cty EE. 

Motion by Everett Muhlhausen, seconded by Tina Huppert, to ask for 210th Avenue to Cty D on Cty EE. 

Motion passed. 

Virgil Weberg will talk to homeowner and Chair Dennis Potts regarding opening Hartland & Isabelle Line 

down to 170th to Cty EE into Bay City, and report back at the next meeting. Motion by Virgil Weberg, 

second by Ron Wilkens. Motion passed. 

President Larry Johnson reported that arrows are up in Elmwood and VV, HH and S are not signed yet. 

New Business: 

Railroad bed in Spring Valley has major erosion damage so use with caution. Discussion took place 

regarding repairs and getting estimates for breaker rock and gravel fines. No action taken. 

ATV “two way traffice” sign was stolen in Spring Valley from the south so will need to order a new sign 

and also “end” signs. Motion by Don Fuller, second by Ron Wilkens, to purchase signs. Motion passed. 



Spring Valley Police Department discussed considering opening all village streets in the village of Spring 

Valley. Officer asked if we’d put up signs. There will be a Spring Valley Village meeting on August 5th 

regarding ATV signage and President Larry Johnson will attend. 

President Larry Johnson announced there will be elections at the August meeting. Openings will be for 

President, Vice-President, Secretary, Treasurer, and 3 Board of Directors positions. 

Member comments: 

Everett Muhlhausen announced he mowed the trail near Cty V on the Westfield property. Thanks Ev! 

Jim Fetzer expressed appreciation to Salem Township for being open to ATV’s. 

The next meeting will be August 17, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. at Jimmy’s Big Horn in Beldenville. 

Motion by Sharolyn Johnson, second by Virgil Weberg, to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 p.m. Motion 

passed. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen 
Secretary 


